
Agenda 
Victoria All-Fun Mixed Slo Pitch 

July 8, 2013 

 

Attendees: Neal Johnson, Mathew Fitterer, Janet Fraser, Tony Ruffolo, Terry Whitney, 

Wendy Vermaning 

Regrets: Fay Cahoon, Eric Wright 

 

 

1. Notification to League; Confirmation of attendance at Year end Tournament; a vote as to 

when to cut off standings (13 or 14?); and Call for return of all trophies within the next 

two weeks to an executive member (Fay, Janet or Wendy)  Each team should bring a gift 

($50.00) for the raffle. (send email to Wendy Vermaning {Wendy.V@shaw.ca} to 

arrange pick up of gift between July 29 – August 8) 

Janet to draft and send out an email to the league 

 

2. Shriner’s Clowns to run concession. 

League will again donate $500 to the Shriners. 

Wendy to send email to “goodee2shuz” – done 

 

3. Confirmation of Toilets for Year end Tournament 

Wendy to email Fay regarding piggybacking on Lansdowne League contract for Port-a-

potties. 

 

4. New balls for tournament 

League to purchase 3 dozen balls; 1 for each team on Saturday AM and 1 new ball for 

each semi and final game. – Neal to get pricing 

 

5. Final email to League – Attach Rules; reminder there is no smoking/drinking on school 

grounds, possible suspension from league if complaints received; Reminder to Average 

Joes they are responsible for garbage (put out two bags (1 for garbage, 1 for recycling) at 

the beginning of each day, take bags in at the end of each day and dispose of garbage);  

Janet to draft and send out an email to the league 

 

6. Raffle Tickets at Year End Tournament 

Tickets with be for 50/50 and prizes.  League to purchase 2 gifts ($500.00).  Wendy has 

50/50 tickets, Fay has buckets, Terry has volunteered to sell tickets. 

Wendy will look for electronic item(s) and see if Tony can get through Future Shop 

 

7. Terry brought up lowering the league age to 17.  Wendy mentioned that if we lower the 

age to 17 there is a possibility that we could then have a team of 17 year olds in the 

league. 

 


